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In December 2022, the legislature passed a bill that made 
changes to a variety of state-issued licenses. This was part of a 
biennial review of licenses, and that year our license was among 
those reviewed.

The original proposal from the Senate was to eliminate the 
private practice license completely. We were able to rally 
members to advocate against this.

At the last hearing, the same day the bill went to the 
Senate for a floor vote, an amendment shifted from 
eliminating the private license to instead moving all 
licenses to State Board of Psychology. 

OSPA and State Board of Psychology were present 
at that meeting to advocate against this, but no 
change was made. 

OSPA advocated for a reversal of this 
through the governor’s office.
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• All licenses and permanent certificates will become SBP 
licenses starting Jan. 1, 2025. This will occur with no 
paperwork or payment on your end.

• If your current State Board of Education (SBOE) license will 
expire before Dec. 31, 2024, you must renew it. 

• Everyone (no exceptions!) will first renew their SBP license by 
Sept. 30, 2025. SBP will notify you by August 2025 that your 
license is set to expire.

• Under the rules, no one will be required to show proof of 
CEUs for the Sept. 30, 2025 renewal. You will first show 

proof of hours in 2030.
• The renewal fee – as set in law – will be $300. This  

will be required of everyone by Sept. 30, 2025. The    
amount is set in law.
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• If you hold a permanent license through State Board of 
Education:
o Your credential is no longer permanent. It becomes a 

license under SBP on Jan. 1, 2025. 
o You will be exempt from showing proof of CEU 

compliance in perpetuity.
o You will not, however, be exempt from paying the 

renewal fee every five years. 

• The licensing authority for all school psychologists will be
through the State Board of Psychology. You will NOT need
to maintain a credential with the State Board of  

Education unless you hold another type of license 
issued by SBOE.

o Interns will still obtain a Temporary Pupil
Services License from SBOE for their one-

year internship.

LICENSE TRANSITION
Private Practice License
• New Name: Independent 

School Psychologist 

• Nothing else will change 

• You will still renew on even 
numbered years

• 23 hours of continuing 
education every 2 years

School-Based License
• New Name: Licensed School 

Psychologist

• You will renew every five years

• Everyone will renew on years 
end in 5 and 0

• 50 hours of continuing 
education every 5 years
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The two licenses are separate.
The change provides no new privileges or scope of 

work to either license. 
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UPCOMING OSPA SERVICES
The law change also named OSPA as the entity that must certify to the 
State Board of Psychology that each of the 3000+ licensees has met their 
CE requirement. If you are a private practice licensee, you are familiar 
with this service. 

Starting Sept. 1, 2025, you will do one of the following:

• Submit to OSPA a compliance report from your Local Professional 
Development Committees (LPDC).

• Submit to OSPA proof of a current NCSP credential.

• Notify SBP you hold a current independent school psychology (private 
practice) license that they issue.

• Notify SBP you formerly held a permanent certificate.

• Contract with OSPA to track individual courses. You would register with 
and submit certificates of completion to OSPA. This is the same 
process as for the independent license through SBP.

OBTAINING NCSP 
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TIMELINE SNAPSHOT 

DEW Stops Issuing LicensesDec. 31, 2024

SBP Obtains All Active Licenses/CertificatesJan. 1, 2025

SBP Contacts Licensees About Renewal ProcessSummer 2025

All School Psychology Licenses ExpireSept. 30, 2025 
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PLANNING TO RETIRE?
• If you plan to retire before the 2025-26 school year, you would do 

nothing and let your license expire on Sept. 30, 2025.

• If you plan to work in 2025-26 or beyond, you must renew your license. 
There is no proration.

• SBP has a "school psychologist-retired" license, which allows you to 
maintain a license at a reduced fee with no CE compliance. 

• You may not practice under this license. 

• If you opt to reinstate your full license, there will be no penalty 
fee for having an expired license. You would be asked to show CE 
compliance and pay the full fee at the time of reinstatement. 

• Assuming your license moves to SBP Jan. 1, you would be able to 
seek the retired license when you renew in summer 2025.
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THANK YOU
Karine Hray, Executive Director

Ohio Board of Psychology

info@psy.ohio.gov

psychology.ohio.gov

Rachel Undercoffer, Board Member

Ohio Board of Psychology

info@psy.ohio.gov

Rachel Chilton, Executive Director

Ohio School Psychologists Association

rachel@ospaonline.org

www.ospaonline.org
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